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Dear Professor Kanazawa,
As we hope that you may already be aware, the 17th Congress of the International Union of Anthropological and Ethnological Sciences will take place in Manchester, England, from August 5 to August 10, 2013. A UK organising committee composed of distinguished anthropologists from across the full range of sub-disciplines of anthropology has devised what we feel is a challenging and innovative scientific agenda for this five yearly event. A comprehensive website (http://www.iuaes2013.org) was launched in September 2010 and a call for panel proposals issued. The extended deadline for panel proposals expired on November 1.

One of our goals was to promote dialogue across the sub-fields of anthropology and we believe we have been successful in realising this objective. But on reviewing the many stimulating proposals received, we have found, to our surprise, that Japan is scarcely represented. It may be that colleagues in Japan have been inadequately informed about the congress or felt that the deadline was too early. In the former case, we can only apologise. If the latter is the reason for the lack of Japanese participation to date, let us explain that the deadlines have been set to ensure that colleagues from around the world will all have sufficient time to secure any funding that they may need to participate and the visas that many will need to enter the UK. Although there may still be a good deal of financial support in Japan for participation in overseas conferences, this is sadly no longer the case in many countries, and the time necessary to obtain entry visas seems to be increasing constantly under the present UK government.

So we have set the deadlines to maximise the opportunities of all to participate. These are not, however, to be rigidly enforced and the on-line applications system will remain open to new panel applications after we publish the details of panels already accepted next week. Individual papers may still be submitted up until June 1, 2012, although January 31 is the deadline for papers to be included in panels already approved.

We very much hope that we will see a much higher proportion of panel organisers and delegates from Japan in the final program of the congress and would very much appreciate your assistance and support in ensuring that this is the case. Japan has always been one of the pillars of the IUAES, which is currently undergoing a process of renovation and renewal. IUAES is the most inclusive of all associations in terms of different anthropological traditions and different subfields of the discipline. So a relative absence of Japanese colleagues from the Manchester congress would be profoundly regrettable and disappointing.

Yours sincerely,
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Combining the strengths of UMIST and

The Victoria University of Manchester


